Minutes from 2 January 2019 RCCAC General Membership Meeting
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 by President Richard Graves
Pledge of Allegiance

Membership was reminded that dues are due and need to be paid by Feb 20" in order to be included in directory that is
being prepared. If any info in the directory needs to be changed, contact Margie Fowler.

Deb Wallace was back among us and on the mend. Secretary Deb Schwalm was out after a partial knee replacement.
Steve Fowler filled in secretary duties for the night.

Minutes from November meeting were read. Moved, Seconded, Passed (M/S/P) to accept.
A letter from the Senior Center thanking the club for their support on the Christmas effort was read by Mary Cailey.

A Thank You card and gift was presented to Mary Cailey for her two years service as President on behalf of the board by
Margie Fowler.

Treasurer’s report was given by Tina Dychkowski. Starting balance for Club Account was 4853.55. Expenses 291.61 for
Vets to Lunch, 2755.92 for Christmas Party, 25.37 for name tags, 44.27 for cake for Xmas party, income 80.00 for
memberships and 260.00 for Christmas party tickets. Ending balance 2070.38 Car Show account —no activity- 2187.36
balance. M/S/P

Ken Michael reported that a volunteer is needed soon to head up Vendor committee. No one present volunteered.

Chuck Proudfoot talked about the upcoming January activity. Details are in the newsletter and will be sent outin a
Quickie.

There was no old business.

New business: Steve Fowler talked about a proposed non-club trip to the Minnesota Street Rod Assn “Back to the 50’s”
Car Show in June. A signup sheet was passed around for those interested in possibly making this a summer adventure.

President Richard Graves related an account of how expensive repair work can be on late-model vehicles. By doing it
yourself, with the help of others with auto skills, much money can be saved.

Mary Cailey announced we are trying to bring back movie of the month. We are looking at the movie “Vice” (about Dick
Cheney) tentatively set for Sat Jan. 12" @ 10am. Watch for Quickie. Also reminded ladies about BoSa Babes Thursdays
8-8:30

Larry Bertram gave us answers to questions no one asked for our monthly laugh.
50/50 Raffle was won by Rick Dexheimer for a $38 payout.

Motion to adjourn was M/S/P at 7:10 pm



